TBI website upgrade - progress report for Admin meeting  7 January 2020

Progress - meeting

There has not been a great deal of progress so far.  I had a meeting with Jamie Pond shortly before Christmas, which was mainly taken up with him showing me the basics of how we might use Wordpress to build the new site, should we decide to go down that route.  This decision has not yet been made.

The main issue - Wordpress or Plexus CMS?

Jamie is firmly of the opinion that using Wordpress would enable us to build a site which would be better for users, at the cost of a steeper learning curve for me in getting familiar with a new system.  I can see some advantages but also some difficulties, particularly with the way Wordpress would replace what we are familiar with as the website image and document libraries.  Wordpress has a single media library containing both images and documents, but this does not have the folder tree structure as used in our website libraries, Windows Explorer and almost any other file manager one can think of.  Instead it assigns media items to categories, and the way these are used is not convenient.  For example,

>it is not possible to assign an item to a category when uploading it to the library - one has to upload it first and then go back into the library to assign it a category

>it is not possible to browse for an item by category when setting up a link from a page.
It is possible that Jamie might be able to provide these functions.


The media library is not accessile to a user of the site, and documents in the library cannot be read directly, only linked to from a page.  On our current site the document (but not the image) library is accessible from the menu, reasonably well organised, and documents can be opened and read directly.  Not having the document library accessible to the user in this way would seem to be a considerable disadvantage.
These are just a few of the issues to be considered. but they seem to me to be quite important, and I would welcome any comments.  General page editing in Wordpress is straightforward and possibly more flexible in terms of varying font sizes etc., but there other issues besides those mentioned above, such as how the events calendar, business directory, directors page would be implemented, and organising the menu structure - all of which require further explorartion and discussion before we decide which method to use.  I shall try to pursue these with Jamie over the next few weeks and come to a conclusion before too long.
Hosting the site

Jamie has offered the possibility that Plexus might host a new site more cheaply than Calico does the current one.  I think this might save about £150 per year (I will bring the figures to the meeting), but  to set against this is the question of whether we wish to sever a long-standing and generally satisfactory with relationship with Calico, who also manage our @tbi email system, for the sake of a small financial saving.  Unless there turned out to be significant practical advantages, my inclination would be towards leaving the hosting arrangements as they are.
Website assistance
My hoped-for assistant Kate Clark has called off for the time being because she is having to spend more time with her mother, who is ill with cancer.  I hope she might come back in due course, but she has not said anything about this.
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